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LETTER FROM OUR CEO

Dear Friends,

There is something uniquely invigorating 
about the start of something new. 
Beginning a new project. Starting a new 
job. Stepping through the doorway of a 
new home for the very first time. 

Beginnings mark key chapters in our lives,  
and often form our strongest memories. 
They mark the start of something – and 
also commemorate the long journey and 
hard work that came before.

Habitat Metro Denver gets a front row 
seat to milestones like these. We witness 
the moving moments when homeowners 
receive the keys to their new homes, or 
see the home repairs that will keep them 
safe and dry. We hear about children in 
Habitat homes doing better in school, and 
adults furthering their education. We watch 
families start new dreams and accomplish 
big goals because of their improved 
financial health. 

At Habitat Metro Denver, we believe in 
new beginnings. We believe that stable 
homeownership provides that new chapter 
that so many families need to improve 
stability, plant roots, build savings, and 
connect to their communities. 

As we begin a new year, and reflect on the past 
one, it is my honor to join this team and continue the 
incredible legacy Habitat Metro Denver has forged in 
its 44-year history – one of innovation, partnership, 
and deep commitment to building a community 
where everyone has a decent place to call home. I 
want to recognize and thank Habitat Metro Denver’s 
former CEO, Heather Lafferty, a passionate and 
visionary leader who led the organization to the 
place of strength and impact it holds today. I was 
fortunate to be a partner and witness to this work 
as I served on the Habitat Metro Denver board of 
directors from 2012-2017. Now, it is my honor to 
continue in this work alongside each of you as CEO. 

With your partnership over the past year – through 
generous gifts, volunteerism, and steadfast 
support – we have been able to partner with 254 
families to build, repair and renovate homes in 
Metro Denver and around the world. Thank you!

As we reflect on these accomplishments, I am 
energized as I look forward. For too many people 
in our community, stable housing is the greatest 
challenge they face. Denver’s affordable housing 
crisis continues to worsen, and the solution requires 
all of us – from generous donors and collaborative 
volunteers to visionary leaders and talented staff.

Thank you for playing a vital role in Habitat Metro 
Denver’s work. Your partnership gives me hope that 
our foundation is strong, and the future is bright – for 
our team, our communities, and the people we serve. 

When we believe that new beginnings are possible, 
there is nothing we can’t build together. 

In grateful partnership,

Jaime G. Gomez, CEO

Friends, as I think about the future of Habitat 
Metro Denver under Jaime’s leadership, I am 
so excited and filled with hope. The board of 
directors and CEO search committee conducted 
a thorough search process over many months 
to attract diverse and talented candidates to 
the CEO role. Jaime stood out above all others. 
He knows Habitat’s mission and operations, he 
has deep connections in the affordable housing 
community, and he has experience leading 
diverse teams with passion and creativity. I am 
confident that he is the leader to bring Habitat 

into its next chapter of growth and impact, 
making affordable homeownership a reality for 
even more of our neighbors. 

I will continue to be a steadfast supporter, 
advocate and cheerleader as Habitat Metro 
Denver embarks on this new journey. As I often 
said over the years, it has been the privilege of a 
lifetime to work with people who are – truly – the 
best of humanity. 

Heather Lafferty
Former CEO

A new chapter

Passing the baton 



HOMEOWNER  STORIES

With a new baby and a new house, the future  
feels hopeful for Jesse’s family

Jesse and his family, pictured below and at right, 
never could have predicted how timely their home 
purchase with Habitat Metro Denver would be. Their 
application was accepted in the same month as two 
big pieces of news – Jesse’s wife, Isabel, found out 
she was pregnant with their first child, and sadly Isa-
bel’s mom was diagnosed with breast cancer.

“A lot happened at once. But at least we had hope 
that things were going to get better, and we knew 
we would soon have a house to come home to,” 
said Jesse, who purchased a home at Aria Homes, 
Habitat’s 28-home development in Northwest 
Denver. The family had been renting a house in 
Lakewood that needed constant repairs and felt 
increasingly cramped. 

While completing sweat equity hours on Habitat 
construction sites, Jesse felt a strong connection 
with the Habitat Metro Denver staff and Core  
Volunteers. The team regularly asked for updates 
about their baby on the way. 

A new home... 
and a new  
family member

Jesse and Isabel were thrilled to welcome their  
baby daughter, Rebecca, this spring, and Isabel’s 
mom is also doing well and moving into the family’s 
new home.

“Habitat staff and volunteers knew 
our story, and they checked in,”  
Jesse said. “It feels great. I built 
a new home and built great 
relationships.” 

Habitat’s Homeownership Program 
sells homes to families with affordable, 30-year, fixed-rate mortgages, 
helping first-time homeowners enter the market and build equity. 
Jesse is a manager and driver for a restaurant. After feeling initially 
discouraged by the price of homeownership, he saw a Habitat home 
listed on a real estate app. He pooled the paperwork needed to apply 

and was approved.“It felt too good to be true,” Jesse said. “Habitat 
makes homeownership possible for families like ours.”

New beginnings  
at Aria Denver 
28 families join mixed-use, collaborative community 

In June, we celebrated the completion of Aria Homes 
alongside 28 homeowner families. These homes sit next to 
affordable rentals and market rate for-sale homes to form 
Aria Denver, a 17.5-acre, mixed-use community imagined by 
the master developer Urban Ventures. Aria Denver serves 
as an example of smart density, where a mix of housing can 
welcome residents at varied income levels, and all community 
members can build connections and share resources. Aria 
Homes is the first Habitat Metro Denver development to 
be added to the Colorado Community Land Trust (CCLT), 
providing long-term affordability and benefits to homeowners.  

This year, we served 54 families  
through our new construction and  
renovated home programs.

Exciting progress 
at Miller Homes
Eight families to purchase affordable homes in 
Wheat Ridge 

This summer, Habitat Metro Denver staff and 
volunteers made great progress on Miller Homes, 
a group of eight, three- and four-bedroom homes in 
Wheat Ridge. The units will include outdoor green 
space and are close to schools, businesses, and 
transit. If you volunteered with us at Miller Homes 
this year, thank you! Your support will ensure eight 
families — like the Gonzales family, at right — can 
purchase these homes with affordable mortgages 
and put down roots.

Thank you to our grant partners 
  
Aria Homes would not have been possible without the investment 
of several community partners. Thank you to the Colorado 
Department of Local Affairs, the City of Denver, and the US 
Department of Housing and Urban Development for their financial 
partnerships. Because of their grant investments, 28 families were 
able to purchase these beautiful homes with affordable mortgages 
in a central, commuter-friendly part of Denver.

FY23 PROJECTS  

54
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Habitat home repairs helped this longtime Park 
Hill resident stay in the neighborhood she loves.

Patsy has lived in her home in Denver’s Park Hill  
neighborhood for 23 years. Recently, she noticed 
changes both inside and around her home.  
“My neighborhood has been gentrifying and I couldn’t  
keep up with repairs,” Patsy shares.

“The house was leaning where the bricks were 
cracked. I’d been so worried about the house 
because I could only afford ‘Band-Aid’ repairs  
on my own.”  

Thanks to Habitat Metro Denver’s Home Repair 
program, Patsy’s home received critical updates 
that will allow her to remain in her home - and in her 
beloved neighborhood - for years to come. Habitat 
staff and volunteers rebuilt her fence, installed  
storm windows and doors, replaced cracked bricks, 
and painted her siding a blackberry color that  
Patsy chose.

Same home,  
new chapter

Habitat’s Home Repair program engages Habitat staff 
and volunteers to make critical repairs that improve homeowners’ comfort, safety, 

and security.  Homeowners pay about 10% of the cost of repairs, and the 
affordability of the program prevents longtime homeowners from 

being displaced from their neighborhoods. Projects often include 
updating roofing and siding, repairing foundations, and making 
energy-saving improvements, like replacing and re-sealing doors  

and windows, as volunteers did for Patsy. “After they finished, 
the house was warmer and there was a big decrease in 
my energy bill,” Patsy said.

A fresh start, 
for home and health

Thanks to Habitat’s support, one longtime 
homeowner and her daughter can more easily 
and safely connect with their neighbors.

Priscilla, 83, bought her four-bedroom home in Green 
Valley Ranch 25 years ago – making her one of the 
original homeowners in her cul-de-sac. But in recent 
years, due to health challenges, she has felt unsafe 
walking down her front steps to greet her neighbors.

Thanks to Habitat’s CAPABLE program, Priscilla 
received home modification updates and  
at-home health care that have helped her feel more 
independent and secure in her own space – and 
connect with her community again. 

“Now, she feels much safer going down the front 
stairs to take a walk,” says her daughter Latanya,  
who moved in with her mother 10 years ago when she 
retired. “Mom loves greeting the neighbors. She is 
always waving and asking the neighbors about  
their families.”

When Habitat staff learned that Latanya was getting 
a hip replacement, they sped up the work they were 

Habitat’s Community Aging in Place 
– Advancing Better Living for Elders 
(CAPABLE) program  
is a partnership between Habitat Metro Denver and the Colorado 

Visiting Nurse Association that provides occupational therapy, nursing 

and home repairs to improve comfort and mobility for low-income 

homeowners. “My mom has been taking showers for years, but she is so 

pleased that she can now take a bath if she wants because of the grab 

bars Habitat installed,” Latanya said. “Both my mom and I are really 
grateful for Habitat and CAPABLE. They really make a difference 
in people’s lives.”

“I’m in a great place 
now and I can stay and 
maintain my home,” 
Patsy said. “If it weren’t for Habitat, 
I could never have had all this work 
done. I’ll be forever grateful.”

doing on the home – installing bathroom grab bars, 
a raised toilet, and sturdy railings next to the stairs, 
which would help mother and daughter navigate their 
home safely. 

“Both mom and I feel safer and have  
more confidence climbing up and 
down the stairs now.”

“We also got to meet some really wonderful people. 
You can tell Habitat really cares about helping 
homeowners stay safe in their homes.”

This year, we served 24 families 
with affordable home repairs.

HOMEOWNER  STORIES

This year, we served 77 seniors 
with home repairs and health support 

through the CAPABLE program. 77

Read more partner stories 
like these on our blog. 



Recycle with the ReStores

Shop the ReStores for sustainability! Purchasing 
used home goods prevents waste, and 4,604 tons of 
material was diverted from landfills this year thanks to 
ReStore donations. 

Volunteers also comb through donated products for 
metals that can be recycled and re-sold to benefit  
our mission.

This year, $29,559 was generated 
from our ReStore metals recycling 
program!

Ready to volunteer with us? Volunteers are a vital part of 
our mission, and we have a variety of opportunities – from one-day engagements to 
long-term roles. We welcome individuals, corporations, and groups to support our 
construction and home repair programs, the ReStores, and more. We especially need 
volunteers to help us during the fall and winter months! 

Donate your gently used furniture  
and home goods – we pick up for free! 
The ReStores accept donations of gently used home improvement items 
– furniture, appliances, tools and more. All ReStore proceeds support 
Habitat’s homeownership programs, helping us build and repair more 
affordable homes! We will also pick up your ReStore donations for FREE if 
you live in Metro Denver!

Visit our ReStores in Denver, 
Littleton, Arvada and 
Aurora. Also shop online at 
OnlineHabitatReStore.org

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT

“It is such a privilege to be part 
of Habitat. Habitat homes have 
incredible attention to detail, great 
quality, and are built to be energy 
efficient” said Dave Arnett, a construction 
Core Volunteer with Habitat Metro Denver 
since he retired in 2016.

Dave, pictured above, helps our new 
construction teams with building tasks and 
supporting volunteers, and he has been 
impressed at the way Habitat’s architects 
make each home unique and suited to its 
surroundings.

“It’s not cookie cutter,” he says. “It’s always 
changing, so there’s always more to learn, 
and that keeps it interesting for us as Core 
Volunteers. I’m having a ball, quite honestly.”

Linda, pictured above, remembers first volunteering 
for the ReStores for a community service day, and 
after just one shift, “I was hooked!” she says. 

Now, she has accrued over six years of volunteer 
time as a ReStore Core Volunteer – stocking shelves, 
moving inventory, checking out customers, and 
assisting Spanish-speaking patrons. Linda doesn’t 
consider her time at the ReStores “work” – instead, 
“it feeds your soul,” she says. And she gained a new 
community of friends and customers. 

“I love seeing the regulars come into 
the store. That’s what is special about 
being a Core Volunteer – you get to 
know customers, and they look for 
you when they come in.”

Your donations and purchases help 
Habitat impact more people

At our ReStores in Denver, Littleton, Aurora and 
Arvada, you can find great deals on new and gently-
used furniture, appliances, home décor and building 
materials. And your donation or purchase with the 
ReStores has purpose! Proceeds from our ReStores 
go directly toward building and repairing homes.

RESTORE SPOTLIGHT

The ReStores generated almost 
$1 Million for our affordable 

homeownership programs this 

year! We received over 26,500 
donations of furniture, fixtures, 

flooring and other home improvement items. 

These materials avoided the landfill, and 

were sold to support our mission. 

$1M

Scan the QR code to explore 
all volunteer opportunities.

Core volunteers tap new talents

Old is made new at the ReStores

Dave, 
Construction 
Core Volunteer

Linda,  
ReStore  
Core Volunteer

This year, volunteers gave a total 
of 95,809 hours to Habitat Metro 

Denver! Thank you!
95K



Sponsor Spotlight: Wells Fargo
Wells Fargo has been a committed partner to Habitat Metro Denver since 1998. 

In over two decades of service, they have contributed $2M and over 10,000 

volunteer hours in support of our mission, including a total gift of $210,000 

over the last two years at Aria Homes! Thank you, Wells Fargo, for your past 

contributions, current support, and future commitment to better communities 

through safe, affordable homes!  

Habitat Metro Denver’s impact this year would not have been possible without our resilient staff, 
our nimble base of volunteers, our visionary board, and our extremely generous donors.

Thank you for making a positive impact!

Thank you to our generous supporters!

Corporations, Foundations & 
Government Organizations  
  
$100,000+  
Transamerica
Concord Energy LLC
Colorado Department of Local  
   Affairs (DOLA)
City & County of Denver, Office of  
   Housing Stability (HOST)
U.S. Department of Housing and 
   Urban Development (HUD)

$50,000+  
Amazon
The Anschutz Foundation
CBRE
Christ Church United Methodist
Colorado Federal Savings Bank 
Davis Graham & Stubbs LLC
The Holy Hammers
Jeffco Interfaith Partners
U.S. Bank
United Properties
Wells Fargo

$20,000+  
Bank of America Foundation
The Beck Group
Bellco Credit Union
Bethany Lutheran Church ELCA
The Duke Street Kings’ Blues &  
   BBQ for Better Housing Block  
   Party
The Carpenter’s Helpers
Chevron
Colorado Housing and Finance  
   Authority
Cureton Midstream
D&D Remodeling, LLP
DCP Midstream
Delta Dental of Colorado
EOG Resources, Inc.
First Citizens Bank
Habitat Interfaith Alliance
Light the World Giving Machine  
   Initiative
Loaves and Fishes
Lockton Companies of Colorado,  
   Inc.
The Miracle Workers
Marathon Petroleum
Occidental Petroleum
Ovintiv

Prologis
Rose Community Foundation
SM Energy Company
Stantec
Swire Coca-Cola

$10,000+  
Alpine Group
Bank of the West
Blue Federal Credit Union
Colorado LGBTQ Chamber of  
   Commerce
Community Shares of Colorado
The Comprecare Fund
FirstBank
Franklin Mountain Energy, LLC
The Habitat Helpers
HealthONE
Hensel Phelps Construction Co
Intermountain Health
ISEC
Johns Manville
Kaiser Permanente
Kodiak Building Partners
Lowe’s
Merchants Mortgage & Trust  
   Corporation
MiTek USA
Neudesic
On Tap Credit Union
Opus Foundation
Pacific Western Bank
PCL Construction Services, Inc.
PNC Bank
PureWest Energy
RK Foundation
SitusAMC
Tumac Lumber Company Fund  
   of The Oregon Community  
   Foundation
St. Michael the Archangel
The Travelers Companies, Inc.
Thomas James Homes
TIAA
Toyota
United Holding Group
Uplight
Versus Capital Advisors LLC
Walker & Dunlop, Inc.
Wana Brands Foundation
Wesco International

$5,000+  
ArLand Land Use Economics

Boa Technology
BOK Financial
Branch Pattern
Compass Real Estate
Dahdoul Textiles Inc.
Denver Metro Association of  
   Realtors
Denver Private Wealth  
   Management
East West Partners
Epsilon
First Fidelity Bank
Flourish Real Estate Network
GE Johnson Construction  
   Company
Greenbacker Capital
Huntington Bank
Independent Financial
JE Dunn Construction
Jordy Construction
K&G Petroleum
Kum & Go
Lewis Roca
Marriott International and the  
   Denver Business Council
MidwestOne Financial Group
National Renewable Energy  
   Laboratory
NetApp - Sales
Nissan Group of North America
North Mountain Partners
Northwood Investors
Otten Johnson Robinson Neff +  
   Ragonetti PC
OZ Architecture 
Paralel Technologies
Partner Engineering and Science,  
   Inc.
Permian Resources
PINE Advisor Solutions LLC
Platte River Equity
The Presbytery of Denver
Redwood Trust Employee  
   Foundation
Salesforce Foundation
St. Andrew Presbyterian
Statebridge Company
Sunset Forest Productions
The True Life Companies
UBS
Vacasa
Vation Ventures LLC
Vectra Bank Colorado
Wellshire Presbyterian Church

Western Union Foundation
Westerra Credit Union
Westwood Professional Services
Wood Partners

Gifts in Kind  
Gift-in-Kind donors have generously given 
products or services to support our mission. 
Ace Hardware 
Advocate Realty Services
Article Furniture 
Augustana Lutheran Church 
BAC-Builders Appliance Center 
Bear Brothers Roofing 
Blanchard Family Wines 
Blytheco, Inc. 
Brownstein Hyatt Farber and  
   Schreck, LLP 
Carpet Exchange
Cenco Building Services
Ceva Logistics
Davis Graham and Stubbs LLP 
Denver Carpet and Flooring 
Denver Design District Showroom
Diamond Homes
DSKB
Dynalectric 
Elite Roofing
Energy Logic
Ferguson
Floor and Décor
Floorz
Formula Roofing
Freeman
Gard Electrical Contracting 
Gaylord Hotel 
Greenwood Kitchen and Stone
HD Supply
Hi-Tech Electric 
HILTI North America
Holder Construction Company
Hunter Douglas Inc.
Inside Outside Spaces 
Ireland, Stapleton, Pryor &  
   Pascoe, PC 
J&K Roofing
JB Hunt
Johns Manville
Joys Consignment
La-Z-Boy Furniture Store 
Lennar Homes 
Lookout AM, LLC
Lowes
Lumber Liquidators 

Metropolitan Warehouse & 
   Delivery 
Mountain View United Church 
Never Settle LLC
Oakwood Homes
Occasions Catering 
Redstone Tamarac Plaza II
Richmond Homes
Ryder Trucking
Snavely Forest Products 
Square D/Schneider Electric 
Statebridge Company 
SteadFast Management 
Stego Industries, LLC
Steve Smith and Heather  
   McGregor
Swire Coca-Cola 
Target 
Tiley Roofing
Topgolf
Tri-Point Homes
True Value Hardware
Urban Exteriors LLC
Walmart 
Welby Gardens, LLC
Whirlpool Corp

Individuals  
 
$100,000+  
Alan Bailey and Jennifer Tuvell
Marcus and Wendy Divita
Susan Powers and Russ Wayman

$40,000+  
Benson Family Foundation
Cielo Foundation
The Mistler Family Foundation
Wallace Rice Revocable Trust
Steve and Joan Shaffer

$20,000+
Ed and Roxanne Fie Anderson
Frances Corsello
Roger and Beth Dickinson
Nancy Grandys-Jones
Dorothy Harmsen and Bill  
   Harmsen, Sr. Charitable  
   Foundation
Hugh and Michelle Harvey
The Luff Family Fund
Dorothy S. and Stanley B. New

Pine Tree Foundation
The Estate of Harriet J. Porter
Colleen and Bill Porterfield
Sandra C. Scanlon and Mary  
   Petryszyn

$10,000+  
Anonymous (3)
Gregory and Rebecca Bowlin
Mark and Jennifer Burton
Frank and Jennifer Callahan
Joyce and Frederick Coville
Fie Family Foundation
Virginia and John E. Freyer, Sr.
Andrea Freyer and John E. Freyer,  
   Jr.
The Giving Stone
Gray Jacklin Charitable Fund
Fredericka B. Jura
Frank and Anne Kocur
Heather Lafferty and Dart Winkler
Howard and Charlotte Mai
Lola L. Ozman
Bob Puccini
Rudy and Alice Ramsey  
   Foundation
Natalie and Will Robbins
Richard M. Schulze Family  
   Foundation
David and Susan Stern
Thomas James Homes
George VanHeeren
Herbert Vogel
Russell L. Wheeler
Nancy Whiteman
David J. Ziegler

$5,000+  
Anonymous (4)
Wendy and Gary Atkinson
Scott and Cherie Axelrod
John and Nancy Battilega
Don Bennett Moon Foundation Inc
The Louis R. and Dorothy M.  
   Meister Foundation
Thomas and Alison Betts
Ellen Blum
Lois M. Calvert
Mike and Marla Criner
Phyllis Currans
Mary and Greg Hegemann
Patricia Hueni

Douglas and Christin Johnson
Stephen T. and Pamela P. Johnson
The Rollie R. Kelley Family  
   Foundation Fund
Heather and Scot Korth
R. James and Alice Lafferty
Ronald and Kristin Lamb
Jonathan Levine
Catherine Matthews
Mitchell Family LLLP
Kathy Osvog
Michael Owens
John and Susan Patti
Denise Peine
Lori Pidick and Mark Niles
George J. Robinson and Elizabeth  
   P. Robinson Trust
Jamie and Heather Sabatier
Erin Saboe and Brian Willoughby
Matthew Sattler
Lynne Stempien and Joel  
   Shebowich
Steve and Linda Swinney
Jessie Tramutolo
Leatherwood Foundation
Cris and Dawn White
Candace and Matthew Wickstrom
WJD Foundation
Deborah Woodward
Nancy and David Youngren

$2,500+  
Anonymous (6)
Mary Beth Allen
Ceil Matson and Jack Armitage
Elaine Barden
Geraldine and Gordon Baron
George F. Bauer
Rick and Cathy Betz
Randy G. Buffum
James and Jacquelyn Burghardt
Bryan Byler
Enrico Cacciorni and Taryn  
   Westberg
Frances and Thomas Carman
Helena Chum
Janet and Kristopher Colley
John L. Collister
Chris Doyle
FAST Enterprises
Jonathan and Mollie Fitzpatrick
Gail and Peter Fritzinger

David Garabed
Sandra Glick
John and Julie Greves
Bradley Groves
Paul Harris
Steve and Lynne Hearn
Jeremy and Jane Held
Katherine and Mark Hilberg
The Charles R. Jelm Charitable  
   Foundation
Jameson Jones and Mallene  
   Wiggin
Michelle and Todd Jones
Stanley C. Jones
Robert and Sheryl Josephson
Barbara Kaifesh
Chris and Tammy Kinsman
Joseph and Virginia  
   Knappenberger
Kathleen F. Kurtz
Nancy Lambertson
Andrew and Heidi Leoni
John Letzelter
Kathleen P. Lyle
Charlie and Wendy Martin
Brian McDowell
Linda Rosalind Meyer
Melissa Millan and Kelsey Green
Jay and Lois Miller
Gary Moore and Jane Costain
Poonam and Everett Moore
Farhana and James Morales
Robert and Jane Nagel
The Moore-Niederman Family  
   Foundation
Page-Murray Family Charitable  
   Fund
Pete and Kim Pendergast
Milam R. Pharo and Joey Porcelli
Florence J. Phillips
Ruthanne and Gary Polidori
Jonathan Rinehart
Heather & Jeff Ronsse
Heather and Frank Rooney
Judith L. Shelton
Erik Skaalerud
Marijn Smit and Julie Percept
Michael and Diane Takac
John and Doris Thich
Curtis B. and Sally T. Thompson
Dennis and Joanna Trescott
Hodge Walker



THANK YOU TO OUR GENEROUS SUPPORTERS The JOPE Fund
Evangeline and Charles Pell
Peter and Ruth Philpott
Elizabeth and Mark Plimpton
Judith Pottle
Paul and Ellen F. Powell
Bruno Preaux
Evelyn Pressler Weins
Kimberly Proia
Joan H. Prusse and Robert E.  
   Musgraves
Wade Pursell
Holly and Jonathan Radin
Richard Rainaldi and Martha  
   Records
Timothy C. Raup and Cathy L.  
   Duncan
Richard A. Remington
Daniel Revelle and Laura Curtis
Ralph Rice
Doug and Jennifer Rider
Ellen Riley
Nancy M. and J. Robert Rosi
Delbert and Joann Roupp
Silvia B. Ruiz
Frances Rye
Wayne and Lynn Rysdahl
Jane Salland and Andrea  
   Falconieri
Jennifer and Donald Samuels
Stephen D. Saul
Bruce Savage
Mary Ellen Scanlan
Carolyn A. Schanot
James E. Schauf
Jon M. Schmidt
Taylor and Kimberly Schollmaier
Roz and Randall Schroeder
Elizabeth Scofield
Ken Scott
Brett Shafer
Mark and Loren Shaiken
Jeffrey Shanahan
Virginia Shank
Kevin and Mary Elaine Shea
Virginia K. Sheldon
Paul Shepherd
Judith G. Sheridan
Phil and Kimberly Sim
Sandra Smith
Jacqueline Soister
Jo Ann Soker
Mark Solomon
David Sparks

Lisa Miller
Elizabeth Stillwell
Merrill and Emily Stillwell
Robert and Marlene Struthers
Justin Stump
Kathy Swanson
Nick Sweeney and Celia  
   Sheneman
Carson and John Taylor
Mark Tomko
Allison Torpey
James Trautman
Jon Underkofler
Meg Van Ness
Josephine Van Oort and Lu Anne  
   J. Vander Horst
The Viola Foundation
Stephen and Jamie Walker
Susan and Paul Walker
Christopher Walsh
Tim and Lisa Walsh
Gunter and Susan Walter
Robert and Kathryn Wamboldt
Fred Wanke
Melissa and Kevin Waples
John B. Wasserman and Esther S.  
   Starrels
Susan Weinstein
Livable Cities Studio
Jan West
Michael Westover
Donna M. and Malcolm E.  
   Wheeler
Charles and Nancy White
Wiener Family Fund
Maryl and Greg Wilensky
David and Cathy Wilson
Devin Wilson
Ken and Marcena Witherly
Quinn Wolf
Denise E. Woodward
Thomas and Nancy Yohe
Lois Zerbe
Robert A. and Kathryn A. Zielinski
Mary Zinn

Legacy Builders  
Legacy Builders have generously included 
Habitat Metro Denver in their estate plans. 
Anonymous (8)
Anonymous* (2)
Rev. Alaina W. Adams
Jane M. Armstrong

Marcia and Rick Ashton
John and Nancy Battilega
Haradon and Elizabeth Beatty
Suzanne H. Beck
The Estate of Sonja E. Benson*
The Estate of Patricia B. Booth*
The Estate of Charles R. Borst*
Gregory and Rebecca Bowlin
The Estate of Dorothy M. Brauch*
Alisha Sherie and Brito
Melanie Brown
Thomas R. and Linda S. Brunn
James and Jacquelyn Burghardt
Lois M. Calvert
Jessica R. Canale
Michael J. Carrico*
Charles M. Ceraso
Helen Chase
H. William Clarke
Adella Clifton*
Marion Colliander
Rebecca S. Cottrell
Burke Curtis
The Estate of Robert DeLapp*
John Dorey
The Estate of Bette B. Duffey*
Shirley T. Estrada Sabado
Mr. Fiacre E. Fantodji
Mallory Fischbach
Laura R. Fisher
Lydia Frederick
Kathryn Friend*
The Estate of Virginia A. Garrison*
Ginny Gelbach
George J. & Elizabeth P. Robinson  
   Trust*
F. Ann Gilbert Trust*
Gianna Gonzales and Arthur  
   Vegas
Bob Jones Pass It on Fund
Phyllis M. Hannon Revocable  
   Trust*
Karen J. Hickey
Vincent Iannuzzi
Rebecca Jordan
Dawn Kaback
Raymond C. and Marianne D.  
   Kluever*
Randy and Debbie Komisarek
Heather Lafferty and Dart Winkler
The Robert E. Lepic Trust*
Robert Lepic*
Kamila and Roger Mach
Howard and Charlotte Mai

Betty A. Meadows Revocable  
   Trust*
Elizabeth M. Morris
The Estate of Louis Naumann*
The Neithercut Chartitable 
Remainder Unitrust*
Catherine Nicholas
Mona Nicholson
The Joseph Steven Oliner Trust*
Joseph Oliner*
Abigail A. Olker
Marianne Pascoe
Marjorie Susan Pawlik
Perry C. and Virginia H. Peine
John Petty
Susan Phillips
Lori Pidick and Mark Niles
The Estate of Harriet J. Porter*
Johnny M. Reagan and Danette  
   Anderson
Paul Richardson and Jennifer  
   Fowler
Wallace Rice Revocable Trust*
Douglas and Jennifer Rider
George J. Robinson and Elizabeth  
   P. Robinson Trust*
Michael and Mary Ann Rousseau*
The Estate of Florence M. Rush*
Sandra C. Scanlon and Mary  
   Petryszyn
Mark and Loren Shaiken
Daisy Shrock
The J and S Smith Trust*
Robin Smith
Virginia K. and Gordon R. Smith*
The Estate of Robert A. Solkey*
Janet Spooner
Charlotte Stelmok and Ilene  
   Kasper
Doris Stipech
Estate of Adella May Clifton*
Michael D. Trollinger
George VanHeeren
Patricia Vick
The Estate of Natalie F. West*
Elizabeth Anne Wilson
Todd D. Wolff
Daniel J. Yagow and Vikki K.  
   Stevens
Patricia A. Yingst*
David J. Ziegler
Abigail R. Zinman

*deceased

Gene and Christine Watkins
Katie and Bill Wieder
Earl Wing
Thomas C. and Kimberly E. Zeiner

$1,000+  
Anonymous (18)
Elaine Adams
Liz Adams
Tyrone Adams
Gerald G. and Diane Albin
Jessie Aldridge and Shirli  
   Sensenbrenner
Paula R. Andrews
Brad and Jen Arnold
Stephen And Laura Asbell
Marcia and Rick Ashton
Sarah Auchterlonie
Andrew and Theresa Aye
Rob Ayers
Aaron Bach
Patrick Bacon, M.D.
The Bailey Stanford Family  
   Foundation
Tamara and Francis Barron
Edward and Jacqueline Barsocchi
Clayton and Kim Bartczak
Haradon and Elizabeth Beatty
JoAnn P. Beckman
Peter and Jami Beckmann
William Bennett
Eric and Kendra Black
Paul Blomquist
Sarah Boerger and Brad Smith
Tim and Leanna Boers
Sarah Boulden and Scott Kitchens
Howard and Kathleen Brand
John Britton
Melanie Brown
Barbara R. Brunsvold
Joan Buhler
Steven Bunn
Edward and Cathy Buonaiuto
Vonnie Cabeza de Baca
Mary F. and Martin L. Cahill
Ethyll and Larry Call
Margaret and Bartholomew  
   Calvanese
Michelle and Ian Campbell
James Capecelatro
Patricia Carney Larson

Lelia ‘Sis’ Carroll
Therese Carroll
Scott and Julie Chandler
Glenn and Donna Chapman
Anthony J. and Suzanne J. Chara
Craig and Linda Choun
Susan Clasen
Clifford and Sarah Clausen
Russell Clayshulte and Loretta  
   Zerbe
Alvin Cohen and Nancy Smolow
Dennis Cole and Linda L. Marrou- 
   Cole
Mary Connelly
John and Kelli Connor
Steven and Valerie Cooke
Rebecca S. Cottrell
Courage and Community  
   Foundation, a Donor Advised  
   Fund of Renaissance Charitable  
   Foundation 
Kathryn Crisler
Caitlin Culbertson
David Culbertson
Chase and Lynne Curtis
Christian Daehnick
Billie A. Day
Robert and Barbara Delong
Kevin and Michelle Dempsey
The Denver Foundation
Matthew Dickinson
Katharine Bard Dickson and Mark  
   Dickson
James and Margaret Donaldson
Terry F. Douglass
Debbie and Charles Dowden
Tom and Vicki Drake
John and Marcia Driesbach
Marc and Renee Ducnuigeen
Michael and Evonne Dunn
Economy Data Foundation
Richard and Susan Ericksen
John Estes and Norma Horner
Faley Giving Account
Rick Fantini
Melissa Farver
Jeanine Feriancek
Dennis and Gail Fodness
Sarah Foley
Gary L. and Patricia G. Forbes
Keith French and Nedra San  

   Filippo
Benjamin Garnett
Kevin Getz
F. Ann Gilbert Trust
Jerrold Glick and Shannon Gifford
Andrea and Phillip Gordon
Marie and Matthew Gordon
Robert and Karen Graham
Glenn and Joyce Gravlee
James and Dana Griffin
Daniel and Jennifer Grooters
Beverly J. Groth Charitable Fund
Kami and Matt Guarino
Tyler and Tiffany Hall
Alice S. Hamilton
John and Kelly Hamilton
Stanley and Mary Hamilton
Bob Hampe
Macayla Hansen
Matt and Suzanne Hanson
Craig and Rae Harris
Jim Hatfield
Scott Headley
Bruce and Judith Heagstedt
Mark Herman and Diane Frantz- 
   Herman
Martin and Carol Jean Hidalgo
Beth Hoffman
Joy Hoffman
Kathleen Holloway
Mark and Katharine Honnen
Gail Hons
Lee and Leslie Hopkins
Mary Jane Hopkins
Michael Hughes
The Humphreys Foundation
Robert and Margaret Ibison
Lisa Iveslatt
Geeta Iyer
Zaiga Johnson
Charles Jordy and Brian Fun
Marybeth and Carl Kantner
Donna Kapp
Jeff Kay
Elroy and Sarah Kelzenberg
Kesselman Family Foundation
Maggie King
Eugenia Klagstad
Carolyn Kuban
Kim Kucera
John W. Kure and Cheryl L. Solich
Susan and Lynn Lasswell
Steve Laughlin
Debby Lawrence

Patricia and Tom Lee
Janet and Charlie Lenore
Justin and Cari Levy
David W. and Mary W. Lewis
Karen Lewis
Bill and Jacki Loftis
Michael L. and Lori Lohaus
Randy and Margaret Lubash
Chester and Debra Luby
Lawrence U. and Beverly J.  
   Luchini
Patrick A. Lytle
Donald Hagengruber and  
   Antoinette Macaluso
Susan Magocsi
Sandra Martin
Susan A. Martin
Grace Marx
Rosann Glas McCullough
David M. McDonnell
Chris and Wendy McPhillips
Janine and Mark Melberg
Wade I. Melton
Melville Foundation
David and Marilou Metcalf
Ariane A. Meyer
Kirk Mielenz
Michelle Mieras
Jake M.
Jeff Miller and Diane Jansson
Michael and Hillary Miller
John Milligan
Amy Millisor
Nancy Mills
Naiely Miranda
Nancy S. Mitchell
Lara Monroe
Thomas and Gatha Moore
Jim and Angela Morsman
Kendal and Derek Mullins
Sarah Murphy
Michael Nagle
Peter Neill
Kathleen and Bob Nicolls
Robert Niedringhaus
Bonnie and Robert O’Connell
Cecile Ogden
Steven and Catherine Ojala
Luke J. Osborne
Gary Osburn
Marjorie Susan Pawlik
Robert and Betty Payne
The Pearlman-Swartz Charitable  
   Fund

Sponsor Spotlight: Christ Church UMC 
Christ Church UMC is a valued partner of Habitat Metro Denver, contributing both volunteer 

days and financial support to our projects across the metro area. The congregation has 

made a three-year commitment of $50,000 per year to our mission. This year their support 

will be directed to Miller Homes, ensuring several Wheat Ridge families will be able to 

purchase their homes with affordable mortgages. Thank you, Christ Church UMC!

Sponsor Spotlight: United Properties 
United Properties has been supporting Habitat Metro Denver for several years, giving 

a total of $250,000 since 2018 in support of our construction projects at Swansea 

Homes, Aria Homes and Miller Homes. United Properties is also a generous supporter 

of Twin Cities Habitat for Humanity. Thank you, United Properties, for your support 

of affordable homeownership!



Net Assets 
Unrestricted:

Board designated for land    
and infrastructure 2,000,000

Undesignated 51,676,626

Undesignated (land held in trust) 6,878,939

Temporarily restricted: 2,321,562

Total Net Assets    $62,877,127 

Assets
Cash and cash equivalents 11,817,656

Investments held by The Denver 
Foundation

1,159,153

Grants receivable 857,139

Construction in progress 19,642,222

Land held in trust 6,878,939

Leased assets 5,805,099

Other assets 4,338,981

Mortgage notes receivable, net 19,577,677

New market tax credit 
investments

2,933,533

Property and equipment, net 9,532,478

Total Assets    $82,542,877  

Revenues, Gains and Support
Contributions and grants 7,534,718

Donated goods and services 2,722,085

Home sales 9,670,264

Debt forgiveness 3,060,000

Fee for Construction Services 1,746,135

Mortgage interest income 458,193

Sales from Habitat ReStores, net 
of cost of purchased inventory of 
$1,477,896 and refunds

5,239,602

Rental income 138,652

Ground lease income 263,914

Other income 933,698

Total revenue, gains and 
support

 $31,767,261 

Liabilities
Accounts payable 1,934,922

Other accrued expenses 944,575

Homeowner deposits 10,252

Lease liabilities 6,115,250

Escrow deposits held in trust 183,001

Notes payable 5,632,240

Notes payable (forgivable loans) 400,800

Notes payable HFHI 163,891

Notes payable NMTC 4,280,819

Total Liabilities  $19,665,750 

Expenses
Program Expenses:

Construction and Land 
Development Program

18,759,034

Family Services and Support 
Program

2,239,994

ReStore Operations and 
Recycling Program

4,965,122

Administration Expenses 2,655,540

Fundraising Expenses 1,767,605

Total Expenses  $30,387,295 

Other income 
Investment income (net) 308,813 

Total Other Income     $ 308,813 

Contributions and Grants by Source

Expenses

Corporations  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 30%
Foundations . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  2%
Individuals . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   34%
Faith Congregations  . . . . . . . . . . . .  5%
Government Grants . . . . . . . . . . . .  29%

Program  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .85%
Administration  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 9%
Fundraising . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 6%

Year-End Financials
July 1, 2022 - June 30,2023

*unaudited financials



Board Spotlight

OUR BOARD OF DIRECTORS

CHAIR | CRIS A. WHITE  
Executive Director and CEO, Colorado Housing & Finance Authority

VICE CHAIR | GAIL FRITZINGER 
Career Transition Coach

TREASURER & ASSISTANT SECRETARY | MATTHEW HANSON  
Executive VP & Colorado Market President, First Fidelity Bank

SECRETARY | SARAH AUCHTERLONIE 
Shareholder, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck LLP

•   HAD BEATTY, Director Emeritus
•   AMY CARA, Managing Partner, East West Partners 
•   JANET COLLEY, President & Owner, Summit Management Company, LLC
•   IVETTE DOMINGUEZ DRAWE, Dealer/President, Alpine Group
•   REV. DR. EUGENE DOWNING, Lead Pastor, New Hope Baptist Church
•   JOHN E. FREYER, JR., President, Land Title Guarantee Company
•   JEREMY D. HELD, Managing Director, Bow River Capital
•   MICHELLE JONES, President & Founder, Brdzwork LLC
•   KEVIN J. KANOUFF, President & CEO, Statebridge Company
•   LINDSAY L. MCKAE, Partner, Lewis Roca Rothgerber Christie LLP
•   MELISSA V. MILLAN, Real Estate Executive
•   NAIELY MIRANDA, Assistant Branch Manager, Southwest Funding, LP
•   FARHANA MORALES, Senior Manager Corporate Responsibility, ESG, Target
•   PETER M. PENDERGAST, SVP of Sales & Marketing, Sea-Land Chemical Company
•   JEFF POPIEL, President & CEO, Geotech Environmental Equipment, Inc.
•   MARIJN P. SMIT, President & CEO, Transamerica Asset Management
•   ARLEEN TANIWAKI, Principal, ArLand Land Use Economics
•   HERBERT VOGEL, President and CEO, SM Energy

MEMBERS

HabitatMetroDenver.org


